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Moeser’s call to action

As part of a lively discussion, Chancellor James Moeser talks with, from
top, George Lensing, Virginia Gray and Victor J. Schoenbach. 

To view Moeser’s talk:  Go to
https://www.dropbox.com/s/4uha3sr9fexxoo4/UNC%20RFA
%20General%20Meeting%202002_02_17_James_Moeser.

mp4?dl=0

Note: To see the entire presentation, you may have to
download the file to your computer. You don't have to have

a Dropbox account.

Chancellor Emeritus James Moeser says it’s time for the
restructuring of North Carolina’s governance of higher
education, after the growing turmoil of the last few years.
In a talk to the Retired Faculty Association on Feb. 17, Moeser
said that although political interference in the life of the
university had always been an issue, it had recently taken a
much more troubling turn. He reviewed the history of the
“shared governance” structure of the university over many
years and the change he has seen over the last 10 years that he
said has hurt the reputation of the University of North Carolina
not only in this state but also nationally.
He gave examples of how the North Carolina legislature had
interfered with the governance of UNC by creating a more
partisan Board of Governors and Board of Trustees. These
boards have had much more power in overseeing and making
decisions about internal matters at UNC that faculty and the
UNC administration had overseen in the past. The Nicole
Hannah-Jones debacle was a prime example of the damage that
can be done through partisan interference in a tenure case,
Moeser said.
He proposed that a statewide bipartisan commission be
constituted to make recommendations about the governance
structure of UNC in the future.  He was hopeful that there could
be changes in the governance structure but stressed the
importance of electing North Carolina legislators who were
neither extremely conservative nor extremely liberal but who
were nonpartisan and had the well-being of the university
system at the forefront of their agenda. After Moeser spoke, he
took questions and heard comments in a lively discussion about
how all of us could be involved in helping on what needs to
change.                                                   — Lynne Vernon-Feagans

The President’s Letter

Staying strong as pandemic lingers
It’s hard to believe that we’re closing in on the second
anniversary of the pandemic. It’s been a long journey. However,
the RFA Executive Committee continues to celebrate the many
contributions RFA members have made and continue to make
in retirement. The RFA Executive Committee has worked to
bring our members programs and to plan for the future of RFA.
Although the pandemic caused our plans over the last two years
to be altered significantly, we are
grateful that we have still been able to
hold the RFA general membership
meetings virtually with the strong
support from UNC Digital and Lifelong
Learning and the tech media services
team at the Friday Center.
February was Black History Month, a
time to pause, reflect and celebrate
achievements of African Americans and
the central role they have played and
continue to play in the shaping and history of the nation. The
occasion should also be a reminder that Black history is
American history and should be acknowledged as such. It’s a
time to recognize the too-often-neglected contributions and
accomplishments of African Americans in every area of
endeavor. Black History Month should also be more than just
looking backward. It should be a time to examine how
knowledge and lessons from the past can be applied to
challenges of today and provide guidance in the continued
building of a just and equitable future.
Contributions and accomplishments of African Americans
should be recognized and acknowledged 365 days a year.
Progress has been made, but we still have so far to go.
As retired faculty, we continue to have a voice, and with
continued threats to academic freedom and shared governance
at UNC, it is now more important than ever to work together
with others in the University community to make our voice be
heard. Chancellor Emeritus James Moeser, speaker at the RFA
Feb. 17 general membership meeting, argued for the need for
change in order to support and defend shared governance at
UNC.
It is now more important than ever to remain informed and
engaged, and to speak out to defend academic freedom, equity
and shared governance. RFA will continue to work with others
in the academic community to uphold these principles. If you
haven’t done so already, consider joining The Coalition for
Carolina (coalitionforcarolina.org), a group of concerned
faculty, alumni and others working to support and defend the
academic values we hold dear.
RFA continues to plan for the future for our organization and to
define more ways we can increase interactions with and support
of RFA members. We seek to expand the number of activities
available to our members and to increase member involvement
with RFA as well as with the University as a whole. In order to
design programs and activities that best meet RFA
members’needs, we need your input. Contact us by e-mail at
rfa@unc.edu with suggestions, questions or concerns. Let us
hear your voice!                                            — Donna Falvo     
                                                                      

On UNC's Giving Day, Support
Your Retired Faculty Association
March 29 is UNC Giving Day, a day when all friends of
UNC-Chapel Hill are encouraged to support programs of
their choice. This year, for the first time, the Retired
Faculty Association will take part in this initiative, and we
hope it will attract widespread support. 
UNC’s retired faculty are an important resource to the
University and to one another. We are a primary link
between the University and many of its alumni, an
important voice for its history and longstanding values,
and a wealth of experience and expertise for the University
and the community, local and global, to draw upon. Your
gift on March 29 will make it possible for us to continue
these efforts, to help the retired faculty become a more
visible and active resource in the life of the University, and
to play a larger role in advocating for and enriching the
lives of the retired faculty themselves.
Please make a gift to the Retired Faculty Association on
March 29, to sustain and increase its activities as a
resource to the University and a community for retired
faculty members. On March 29, go to
https://giveunc.unc.edu/ and type RFA in the Find Your
Cause search window.                               — Pete Andrews

Sign up for retired faculty
conversations – spring 2022 
Retiring from a UNC faculty position presents us with many
new, and perhaps difficult, challenges and opportunities.
In the spring of 2021, the Retired Faculty Association (RFA)
started a program to let small groups of retired or retiring
faculty  meet and discuss how to create an optimal retirement
life. In addition, such conversations could help participants
develop new connections with other retired faculty members.
The first series of conversations was organized by professors
Joanne Gard Marshall (Information and Library Science)
and Robert Peet (Biology). Eight participants representing a
broad array of disciplines and backgrounds joined the group,
which met four consecutive weeks for 1.5-hour Zoom
conversations. Each meeting centered on a set of questions and
a couple of short readings.  In the first offering, the topics were
(1) who we are and what our views are on and experiences in
retirement, (2) retirement during the pandemic, (3) where do
we go from here, and (4) leaving a legacy and finding
fulfillment. After the initial meetings, the group met face-to-
face for a social event.
Professors Marshall and Peet plan to offer an additional series
of Zoom conversations during the spring of 2022. These will be
held Tuesday afternoons from 3 to 4:30 p.m. starting April 19,
with subsequent meetings April 26, May 3 and May 17.
Participants will be expected to attend all four sessions. There
will likely be an optional, in-person social gathering some time
after the final session. We will start with the original topics,
although the conversations may well evolve to reflect the varied
interests of the participants.  Potential participants are
encouraged to contact either organizer with questions and
especially to join the conversations.
Contact information for co-hosts:
Joanne Gard Marshall
marshall@ils.unc.edu
 919-280-8311
Robert Peet
peet@unc.edu
 919-368-4971

Intergenerational
Philosophy
Program
At its core, philosophy is
about asking questions and
critically reflecting on our
beliefs and values, and we in
philosophy department
believe it is best practiced in
the company of others. Our
hope is that by drawing on
the rich and varied
experiences represented
across generations, the
department can be a source
of wisdom for the Carolina
community and a testament
to the enduring value of
learning and education. 
The philosophy department
at UNC is continuing its
collaboration with the
Retired Faculty Association
to create intergenerational
spaces for learning,
discussion and dialogue
about life’s most pressing
questions.
RFA members can help us in
three ways:
• Participating in weekly
philosophical discussions
with UNC undergraduates
that address a range of topics
and questions curated both
by students and discussion
participants. These meetings
will be, conditions
permitting, face-to-face.

• Serving as “inter-
generational peer reviewers”
by providing tailored
feedback to a UNC
undergraduate who will
spend the semester
researching, writing and
revising a philosophical op-
ed. Each RFA participant will
be paired with a UNC
undergraduate and will have
the opportunity to provide
feedback.
• Joining in an “inter-
generational philosophy”
capstone event this May.
Among other things, this
event will feature an
“intergenerational Ethics
Bowl” in which teams of
undergraduates and other
participants deliberate about
ethical dilemmas in a
collaborative and rigorous
way. We also invite
presentations by RFA
members.
If you are interested in
participating in any of these
activities, or if you have
questions, please contact
RFA President Donna Falvo
(rfa@unc.edu) or Michael
Vazquez
(michael.vazquez@unc.edu)
of the philosophy
department.
 

Faculty Council: library money
— and a changing of the guard
Chancellor Kevin Guskiewicz  told the Faculty Council  on Jan.
14 that he is directing $2 million to University libraries
annually, providing relief to strained library budgets and to 
fund subscriptions. He also reported that the Campaign for
Carolina has reached its goal of $4.25 million, with 11 months
remaining in the drive. He noted that three UNC students were
awarded Rhodes Scholarships this past fall and the Marshall
Scholarship to one more.
He also introduced new Provost Chris Clemens, who took office
in February. At the meeting, the retiring provost, Bob Blouin,
reflecting on his years in that office, said he hoped that some
UNC faculty could be “more forgiving and more gracious” when
disagreeing with administrative decisions and policy.
Retired Faculty Association President Donna Falvo encouraged
faculty to become active in the RFA. She introduced Professor
Emeritus Tom Clegg, chief author and editor of the newly
published UNC-Chapel Hill Faculty Retirement Planning
Guide. The guide is a comprehensive collection of information
and procedures for all faculty anticipating retirement, with a,
format moving from early career, to mid-career, to late career,
especially in the transition process.
It addresses “detailed subjects ranging from finding
independent sources of investment advice, to phased-
retirement considerations, to health care options for faculty and
their dependents, to post-retirement resources from UNC that
remain available to retirees.”
The guide came about after four years of small-group Retired
Faculty Seminar discussions, including ideas and
recommendations from over 30 retirees from across the
campus. It can be found from this link to the Office of Faculty
Governance website.                                    — George Lensing

It’s Carolina weather,
for sure
The warm February afternoon scene
on Feb. 16 on the campus of the
University of North Carolina at
Chapel Hill contrasts  with a snowy
day just a few weeks earlier on Jan.
22. What will happen in March?
Place your bets. (Jon Gardiner/UNC-
Chapel Hill)
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